Chapter chairperson: Richard Heinzkill Secretary: Didi Malarkey Newsletter editor: Ryoko Toyama at Univ. of Oregon Library

ACRI, OREGON CHAPTER NEWSLETTER, no.5, 24 Sept., 1976 (An irregular publication)

NEUTING ANNOUNCEMENT The ACRL Oregon Chapter will neet at the Salem Public Labrary, Priday, Camber 15, at 2:00 pm. Er. H. William Axford, University Cabrarian, Trimersity of Oregon, will speak on "Coping with Austerity." His balk will be preceded by a business meeting which will include election of officers for the caming academic year. (Richard Heinzkill, U.O., would appreciate notice of any mopiles to be on the agenda)

The address of the Salem Public Library is 585 Liberty SE (a one way street). It is located in the Salem Civic Center. Metered parking is available one block away in the parking structure which is just past Sambo's on the opposite of the street from the library.

CONGRATULATIONS Under the Council on Library Resources's new Library Service Enhancement Program, grants were awarded to librarians at twelve college libraries throughout the country. Out of the 600 applicants, there were two winners in Oregons Lewis and Clark College, James Pirie(director), Louise Gerity(project director) and Oregon State University, Rodney Waldron(director), Laurel Smith (project director).

MORE WHERE THAT CAME FROM; In view of the response to this new program, the Council on Library Resources is continuing funding. The aim is for a designated project librarian to explore with faculty, students and administrators ways of integrating the library more fully with the teaching/learning process. The grant pays the salary and benefits of the librarians.

APPLY: Applications for the 1977/78 Library Service Enhancement Program may be obtained by sending a self-addressed \$10 envelope and mailing labl to the program, care of the Council on Library Resources, One Dupont Circle, N.W. Suite 620, Wash. D. C. 20036

CARD CATALOG USERS TALK BACK Users of the Subject Catalog sometimes find themselves in a blind alley. They are not aware of the terminology used by LC Subject
Headings List. One typical example: There is no cross reference from "kibbutz"
to "Collective settlements--Israel." At the University of California, Berkeley,
frustrated users can now make comments and suggestions through a SUBJECT SUGGESTION
BOX. This experiment in public communication is being implemented by General
Reference Services in coordination with the Cataloging Dept. The GRS staff
screens suggestions and passes the suggestions onto the catalogers for consideration. When no action is taken, the reasons are given to the user. A file of
suggestions and the library's response is kept at the General Reference Desk.